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 Teachers and administration have been analyzing student performance data in the areas 

of reading, math, and language usage from the fall MAP testing session over the past 

few weeks.  Teachers and administration have used overall RIT scores and the class by 

RIT report to identify individual student needs in each respective strand of the MAP 

tests.  A student’s overall percentile and strand scores were then utilized when 

establishing RTI groups.    

 

 The teachers have been working on their self-reflections, Professional Growth Plans, 

and Student Growth Goals during the early release working sessions on Wednesdays.  

The principals and Mr. Wolf have been meeting with the teachers to discuss the process 

for identifying an enduring skill that will be focused on throughout the year.  All 

information must be completed in CIITS by October 2 and then shared with the school 

administration.   

 

 “Students of the Month” (grades 4-6) for August will enjoy pizza with the principals on 

10/2 at Buona Vita Pizzeria.  Buona Vita Pizzeria will be sponsoring this program again 

for the 5th year in a row.         

 

 “Stars of the Month” (grades K-3) for August will receive pancakes with the principals 

from McDonald’s on 10/2.  McDonald’s has once again agreed to generously sponsor 

this student incentive program.   

 

 Students established goals for MAP testing and have completed all the necessary tests.   

Students will receive a yellow ribbon for being on grade level, a green ribbon for 

reaching one of her goals, and a white ribbon for reaching all of their goals.  Students 

can also earn a black ribbon for scoring in the 80th percentile and a tie-dye ribbon for 

scoring in the 90th percentile and above.  The Student Recognition Assembly for the first 

quarter of school will occur on October 23.   

 

 LES continues to utilize a positive reinforcement approach when dealing with student 

behavior.  Students earn one Devil Dollar for staying on green and can shop at the Devil 

Store on a monthly basis.  Students enjoyed the Devil Store on 9/11. 
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 The LES 21st Century Grant Program kicked off on 9/8.  The program is being offered to 

students in grades 1-5.  Students are being tutored by teachers on a daily basis and 

participate in various enrichment activities.  The program is held Monday-Thursday from 

3:00-6:00pm.   

 

 The LES Bornlearning Academy had its first session with parents and their children on 

9/2 from 5:30-7:00pm.  The parents and children enjoyed dinner together as a family 

from Pizza Hut.  The children then reported to the preschool to work with staff 

members on various activities while the parents participated in a workshop together.   

The next Bornlearning Academy will take place on 9/30 from 5:30-7:00pm.    

 

 
 

 

 

   
 


